
John  Mellusi
192 Shelter Lane
May 18, 2023

To the Chief of Police Selection Committee,
JIG Commissioners and Sheri Resnick

I am writing to recommend Captain Jim Matthews for the position of
Chief of Police.

I have had the privilege of knowing Captain Matthews for over eleven years
and believe that he possesses the characteristics that are necessary to be
our new Police Chief. Jim Matthews is a man of strong morals and honesty,
an empathetic person who is thoughtful of others.

Captain Matthews has served the Jupiter Inlet Colony for eleven years,
demonstrating good judgment and always dedicated to this community and
its residents. Jim Matthews is an articulate and intelligent person with
excellent communication skills, a leader who knows this town well and
understands its needs and concerns better than anyone.

More than any other person, Captain Matthews brings a spirit of community
and has been the face of the police force in JIC.

Considering his many qualifications and his integrity,  in my opinion he is
the ideal candidate and I strongly urge the selection committee, the
commissioners and Sheri Resnick to seriously consider Jim Matthews
candidacy for this position.

It is my hope that the selection committee, and the commissioners will
represent the residents of the Jupiter Inlet Colony.

Sincerely,
John Mellusi


